August 23, 2021, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville,
PA

Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Supervisors, Larry Robertson, Molly Shultz, John
Whelan, Solicitor Jon DeWald, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Secretary Carolyn Dragano,
Chief Fred Dyroff, Fire Chief Leslie Young, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig & Treasurer Ken Houck

Present via Audio Video: Engineer Drew Barton

Also present: Danville News-Joe Sylvester, Glen Cromley, Henry Eyer, Gary Fritz, Linda Rea, Carl Appleman
& Nancy Whelan

ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.
The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items — No comment

Police Chief Dyroff gave his report and discussed:
Chief Dyroff discussed:
- The smooth transition of the new Records Management System.
- Barcoding all the evidence in our custody, which will take several weeks to complete.
- PT Officer George Geise’s successful completion of field training.
- PT Officer Clay Fahringer’s winding down of the number of work hours.
- National Night Out success on August 3rd
- Reminded residents of the state laws pertaining to school busses now that school is back
in session.

Treasurer Ken Houck gave his July report:
Supervisor Shultz motioned to approve the July report. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Engineer Drew Barton had no report

Solicitor Jon DeWald — had no report

Zoning officers Dean VonBlohn had no report but discussed:
Dean said the owner on Fairview Drive has agreed to remove/cut back at least 2 feet of the bushes,
fronting on Kaseville Road, causing sight issues.

Dean said the first clean up at 1235 Bloom Road was completed by Miller’s Disposal and that Steve
Heddings Mowing service will mow every two to three weeks, as needed.

DSl Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report and discussed:
Lloyd discussed:
- Overtime since last meeting
- Trees & power lines down on Toby Run Road that closed the road for about 16 hours.
- Paving contractor will now start next Monday, the 30™" of August.
- New Truck is in and already at Bradco for completion.
- line painting- should have quotes by the next meeting.

Resident Linda Rea expressed concerns about limbs on Schwab Ave. Lloyd will take care of it tomorrow.



Resident Carl Appleman expressed concerns about people not stopping at the new Magnolia Court
entrance. Dean will call the owner to discuss putting up a temporary stop sign up.

Fire Chief Leslie Young gave her report at the last meeting

Unfinished Business:

Supervisor Whelan said the dumpster day, held on August 14", was successful. He thanked the Danville
Borough & DACC, for allowing us to use the soccer fields for this event and thanked the Police Dept., Street
Dept, and volunteers from the East End Fire Co., for all their help.

Chairman Lynn said they had no executive sessions since the last meeting.

Chairman Lynn asked for the board for new business:

Chairman Lynn discussed the letter he received from the Halloween parade committee requesting a
donation. Supervisor Whelan motioned to approve a $100 donation to the Halloween Parade
Committee. Supervisor Robertson seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Robertson motioned to approve July minutes. Supervisor Shultz seconded. Motion passed.

Chairman Lynn reminded residents that the last yard waste pick-up will be Tuesday, Sept 21, 2021. Email
JDOG at mahoningyards@gmail.com or call 570-759-7715. Please bag them and call JDOG for pick-up.

Chairman Lynn asked for public comment not related to new business:

Resident Gary Fritz thanked the board for having the dumpster day. He said he liked the new location and
said it’s a great service to the residents in this township.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Shultz seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Shultz motioned to adjourn. Supervisor Robertson seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not
transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary
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